
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA- SPECIAL- AMENDED
Notice is hereby given that the Public Safety Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Thursday, November 19, 2015 @ 5:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Michael Engelberger, Regina Hirsch, Tim Swadley, Scott Truehl, and
Donna Olson (ex-officio)

* Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to
enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall (the planning department door). If you are physically
challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.

Item # CALL TO ORDER

1. Communications

2. Approval of the October 28, 2015 minutes

Item # OLD BUSINESS

None

Item # NEW BUSINESS

3. Application for an Operator License: Johnson, Sherry

4. Request to review potential traffic conflicts at 400 S Van Buren Street

5. Request to review parking issues/ concerns on Main Street

ADJOURNMENT
cc. Mayor Olson, Department Heads, Council, Attorney Matt Dregne, Library Clerical Asst., Receptionists Stoughton Newspapers/Wisc State
Journal *Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council. Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b)to consider the
licensing of a person, then reopen for regular course of business.





PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, October 28, 2015
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Chair, Michael Engelberger, Alderpersons, Regina Hirsch, Scott Truehl and Tim
Swadley


Guests: Jim Blouin, Ruth Blouin, Jeremiah Bennett, EMS Director Lisa Schimelpfenig, Police
Chief Greg Leck, and City Clerk Lana Kropf


Call to Order: Chair Engelberger called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Communications: None


Approval of the September 23, 2015 Public Safety Minutes :


Motion by Truehl, to approve the minutes of the September 23, 2015 Public Safety
Meetings, second by Hirsch. Motion carried 4-0


Discussion and approval of the request for the annual snowmobile routes through
the City 2015-2016


Jim Blouin, the secretary for the Vikings Snowdrifters Club, addressed the committee
regarding the continued use of the trails on the west side of Stoughton for snowmobiling. He
also thanked the committee for being so accommodating and willing to work with the club.
Chief Leck noted that this is an annual request and that there have not been any problems
with the club in the past.


Motion by Truehl, to approve the request of the annual snowmobile routes through the City
2015-2016, second by Swadley. Motion carried 4-0.


Pedestrian Safety Discussion


Committee discussed centered on the different types of pedestrians signs available and the
cost of the signs. The committee also discussed placing signs on Water Street and Forrest
Street (both where they intersect with Main Street), as those two streets seem to have the
highest pedestrian crossings.


Motion by Engelberger, to purchase two “pop-up” pedestrian crossing signs for Main Street/
Water Street and Main Street/Forrest Street at approximately $300 per sign, contingent on
the approval of the Public Works Committee, second by Truehl. Motion carried 4-0.


Discussion and possible approval of the permit creation regarding to the hunting and
trapping on lands acquired by the City using the State of Wisconsin Knowles-Nelson
Stewardship Program


Chief Leck noted that there is currently an ordinance in place to enforce this, however, the
committee still needs to establish a permit and fee. Committee discussion centered around
the price for the city issued permit and whether to place signs once that area has
development occurring. The committee also noted that the fee for the permit should be $30
and be valid for a calendar year.


Motion by Truehl, to approve the creation of the hunting and trapping permit at a fee of $30,
second by Swadley. Motion carried 4-0.







EMS Quarterly Financial Update


EMS Director Schimelpfenig addressed the committee and discussed the EMS third
quarter’s financial reports. She noted that the department is on track for their 2015 budget
as of currently.


Discussion and possible action regarding the 2015-2016 OWI Task Force Agreement


Chief Leck noted that this is an annual program to possible find people who may be driving
under the influence of alcohol and that the agreement needs to be renewed every year.


Motion by Truehl, to approve the 2015-2016 OWI Task Force Agreement and to send to
Council for approval, second by Swadley. Motion carried 4-0.


Future agenda items:


-Neighborhood Watch Procedures


- Best Practices for Temporary Liquor Licenses


Adjournment


Motion by Engelberger, to adjourn the meeting of the Public Safety Committee, second by
Truehl. Motion carried 4-0. The meeting of the Public Safety Committee adjourned at 7:30
p.m.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Date: November 10, 2015


To: Public Safety Committee – Police Chief, Greg Leck


From: Rodney Scheel, Director of Planning & Development
Michael Stacey, Zoning Administrator


Subject: REQUEST TO REVIEW POTENTIAL TRAFFIC CONFLICTS AT 400 S. VAN
BUREN STREET


Greg,


On November 9, 2015, the Planning Commission recommended the Common Council approval
of a General Development Plan for a 14 unit residential apartment at 400 S. Van Buren Street.
They requested the Public Safety Committee review how the 14 unit apartment may affect traffic
in that neighborhood with comments going back to the Planning Commission. The property is
located south of Wells Fargo Bank.


The General Development Plan is provided to aid in the review. When you have time we can
discuss specifics.
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Lana Kropf 


From 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 


Michael Engelberger 
Saturday, November 14, 2015 1:20 PM 
Lana Kropf 
Greg Leek; John Morgan 
FW: Quick Question Subject: 


Lana, please amend the agenda so we can discuss the park ing issue on Main S t r e e t a t next 
Thursday's Pub l i c Safety Committee meeting. Please see the emai l below from Yahara Grocery 
Co-op Pres ident Dohn Morgan regard ing t h e i r concern. Thanks. 


Michael Engelberger 
Common Counc i l V ice Pres ident 
D i s t r i c t #2 Alderperson 
C i t y o f Stoughton 
608-444-5990 
MEngelbergerjSci. stouRhton .wi. us 


From: Michael Engelberger 
Sent: Saturday, November 14, 2015 1:11 PM 
To: John Morgan 
Subject : RE: Quick Question 


H e l l o John, I w i l l b r i n g t h i s i ssue a t up w i t h our Pub l i c Safety Committee. I w i l l t r y t o get 
our agenda amended so we can discuss i t a t next weeks meeting. Thank you. 


Michael Engelberger 
Common Counc i l V ice Pres ident 
D i s t r i c t #2 Alderperson 
C i t y o f Stoughton 
608-444-5990 
MEngelbergerlSci. stoughton. w i . us 


From: John Morgan <ipmorgan|3uwalumni.com> 
To: Mike Engelberger 
Sent: Fr iday, November 13, 2015 4:37 PM 
Subject : Quick Question 


I hope a l l ' s w e l l w i t h you. I'm g e t t i n g i n touch w i t h you on beha l f o f the Co-op and thought 
you'd be a good one t o reach out t o as one o f the D i s t r i c t 2 c o u n c i l members. What we're 
s t r u g g l i n g w i t h a b i t downtown these days i s pa rk ing , p a r t i c u l a r l y r i g h t on Main St. Many o f 
us have noted r e c e n t l y t h a t i t can be very hard t o park i n the l a t e a f t e rnoon /ea r l y evening 
t o run i n t o t he co-op. I was wondering. Main St. seems t o be a l l 2-hour park ing . Has the c i t y 
ever considered perhaps doing 30-minute park ing on Main St. du r i ng regu la r business hours 
w i t h no r e s t r i c t i o n s a f t e r 6:00 p.m. perhaps? Maybe 30 minute f rom 6 a.m. t o 6 p.m. The side 
s t r e e t s would o f f e r p l e n t y o f longer term park ing and then t h e r e are the severa l pa rk ing 
l o t s . 


A lso, t he re i s t he 10-minute park ing spot j u s t i n f r o n t o f the brewpub. The issue i s t h a t the 
s ign f o r t h a t spot i s f a r before i t , near the corner . Could i t be lowered and moved t o be i n 
f r o n t o f the spot somehow. Perhaps on a stand-alone post? And/or, i f the idea above i s n ' t 
f e a s i b l e , could t he f i r s t 2 o r 3 spots be t h i s type o f parking? 


Hi Mike, 
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Anyth ing would he lp . We have a l o t o f o l d e r shoppers and shoppers w i t h c h i l d r e n who r e a l l y 
va lue being able t o park and walk s t r a i g h t i n t o the s t o r e . And the co-op operates on such a 
t i g h t margin t h a t a r e g u l a r l oss o f 5 or 10 shoppers a day due t o lack o f pa rk ing i s a huge 
loss f o r the business. So i f the re ' s any way t o encourage more temporary park ing i n f r o n t o f 
t h e s t o r e and pa rk ing spots t h a t r o t a t e more r e g u l a r l y , t h a t would r e a l l y he lp a l o t . 


Thanks i n advance, John 
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